


BARLING MAGNA PARISH COUNCIL

PERSONNEL COMMITTEE 

Minutes of the Personnel Committee meeting of the Barling Magna Parish Council held on Tuesday 8th August 2017, held in Barling Magna Parish Hall, Barling Magna, Essex commencing at 9:15 p.m.

Present: 	Councillors Ashdown, Cohen (chair), Gardiner and Steptoe (vice-chair). 

Attending:            Councillors Bond, Clark, Knight and Pearmain.
                               I.King (Clerk)  

Apologies:            Councillor Edmunds 
 
MINUTES

1. The Chair to declare the meeting open.
a. The chair declared the meeting open at 9:15pm

2. To elect a Chair and Vice-chair for 2017-18.
a. Proposed by Councillor Steptoe, seconded by Councillor Ashdown that Councillor Cohen be elected chair for 2017-18:  carried unanimously.
b. Proposed by Councillor Cohen, seconded by Councillor Ashdown that Councillor Steptoe be elected vice-chair for the year: agreed unanimously.
 
3. To receive apologies for absence.
a. Apologies were received from Councillor Edmunds.

4. To receive Declarations of Interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct and with section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992.
a. Councillor Steptoe declared non-pecuniary interests in any matters relating to Rochford District Council or Essex County Council.

5. To sign as a correct record the Minutes of the meeting of the Personnel Committee held on 2nd May 2017. 
a. It was proposed by Councillor Steptoe, seconded by Councillor Ashdown that the minutes of the meeting held 2nd May 2017 be agreed: carried unanimously.

6. To consider draft disciplinary and grievance procedures
a. The clerk was thanked for preparing draft grievance and disciplinary policies, which had been adapted from model documents supplied by the National Association of Local Councils.
b. As a matter of best practice, the drafts had been given to both members of staff, with an invitation for them to review them and make any representations in time for the September 2017 full council meeting.
c. Proposed by Councillor Steptoe, seconded by Councillor Gardiner that the draft policies be recommended for approval by the full council at its next meeting, subject to any representations by the staff. Agreed unanimously.
d. The Committee noted that the council needed to create several new policies to maintain quality standards.  The chair and clerk would bring forward a plan for the drafting of these policies with the aim of introducing them over the next year or so.

7. Exclusion of the Press and the Public
a. Pursuant to section 1(2) of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 it was resolved that in view of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted it was advisable in the public interest that the press and the public be excluded and they were invited to withdraw.

8. At the conclusion of the Clerk’s period of probationary service, to consider what recommendations to make to the Council regarding confirmation in post and any consequent matters of salary, pension and training. 
a. Proposed by Councillor Steptoe, seconded by Councillor Gardiner that the following be recommended for approval by the full council at its next meeting:
(i) Having successful completed six months’ probationary service, the clerk should be confirmed in post and progress to salary point 25 with effect from 1 August 2017;
(ii) The national salary award published for 2017-18 should be implemented in respect of the clerk, backdated to April 2017;
(iii) The Council should enrol the clerk in the Essex Pension Fund with effect from 1 August 2017, with the employer’s contribution being met by the Council;
(iv) The clerk was willing to undertake the CiLCA qualification, which would have advantages to the standing of the parish council. The council would agree to pay the fees and recover 75% of the same through EALC bursary. A minor adjustment to the draft contract of employment would follow the text of the clerk’s letter of appointment regarding this qualification. 
The proposed recommendations were agreed unanimously.

9. The currency of staff contracts.
a. [bookmark: _GoBack]Councillor Cohen advised the Committee that it should review staff contracts to accord with current best practice.  It was agreed to do so within the current year.  As a matter of good practice and legal compliance, post-holders would be entitled to be consulted on any proposed changes.

10. The meeting was declared closed at 9:30pm
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